
 

 

 

Type: Endowed 

Amount:  Award amount varies each year depending upon investment returns according to the 
spending policy 

# Offered: 1-2 yearly 

Deadline: Refer to Allen College Institutional Scholarship Application 

Established: 2023 

Special Criteria: Bachelor of Science in Nursing student  
 
 
The Shirley Bolton Llewellyn Memorial Endowed Scholarship was established through the 

estate of Dr. Jeffrey Llewellyn to honor the life and legacy of his mother, Shirley Bolton 

Llewellyn — a proud alumna of the Allen Memorial Hospital School of Nursing. 

Shirley dedicated her career to nursing, serving patients for many years in a medical office 

in Cedar Falls. Beyond her professional life, she was deeply involved in her community, 

serving as a Cedar Falls City Council member and as an officer in both the Cedar Falls 

AMVETS Post 49 Auxiliary and the Iowa AMVETS Auxiliary. Her commitment to service, 

both in healthcare and civic life, left a lasting impact on those around her. Shirley passed 

away in 1998. 

Dr. Jeffrey Llewellyn, a retired professor of biology at Brevard College in North Carolina, 

created this scholarship through his estate as a tribute to his mother’s compassion and 

dedication. A passionate educator and scientist, Dr. Llewellyn earned his BA and MA from 

the University of Northern Iowa and his PhD from the University of Nevada, Reno. He was 

recognized with professor emeritus status and received numerous honors for his 

contributions to education and science. He was also an Eagle Scout and an active member 

of his community. Dr. Llewellyn passed away 2022. 

Through this scholarship, Dr. Llewellyn sought to support future nursing students who 

share his mother’s commitment to care and service. The scholarship was facilitated by his 

sister, Susan Llewellyn, trustee of his estate. 

This scholarship stands as a meaningful tribute to both Shirley and Dr. Jeffrey Llewellyn. 
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